
Dear parents and carers,  

We have had an extremely busy few weeks, what 
with high numbers of Covid absence both in staff 
and pupils, and also the run up to Easter which is 
always action packed…  

We were so proud of our children for their resili-
ence in coping without their usual staff for periods 
of time last week, I would like to thank the staff for 
their flexibility and dedication in helping to ensure 
that we could continue to provide for the whole 
school.  

In the meantime, you may know that we are hold-
ing our Easter Eucharist service next Friday morning 
Church. Father Doug will be leading the service for 
us, and families are welcome to join us. This is the 
first Eucharist that we have held for some time at 
Veryan and after consultation with Father Doug, 
those children who have, or are planning to be Con-
firmed, may take part in Communion if they wish 
to. Those children who do not feel they would like 
to take part in Communion may receive a blessing, 
if they wish, instead. All adults are welcome to take 
part in Communion, or a blessing.   

It certainly has been a beautiful sunny week on the 
whole, despite the threat of snow! Let’s hope it re-
mains bright and warm so that you can all have a 
wonderful weekend with plenty of outdoor fun and 
family time.  

With very best wishes,  

Caroline Jarrett  

 

08/04/22 - 09:15 -Family Easter Sunday Eucharist Service  
                               - Open morning in school after Church  
                               - Last day of term 
25/04/22 - First day back to school 
 
27/04/22 - Reception Class Vision Screening (please call if you 
would like to know hoe to opt out) 
                 - Kiberick’s first week of sailing 

Second-hand Uniform sales… 

We are looking for donations of Good Condition Uniform 

that your child(ren) have grown out of. Once we have 

enough we will be setting up a website where people can 

browse for, and buy second-hand uniform at great pric-

es. This will raise money for the school, be cheaper for 

those buying it and be good for the environment so we 

are very keen to get this up and running. Many thanks! We are recycling old Ink Cartridges to raise mon-

ey for the school, so if any body has any, or next 

time you change one, please think of us and 

bring them in, thank you! 



 

Reasons for celebration last week in our Celebration Family Worship… 

 

                         Carne Class celebration 

We’re proud of Carne for working so hard and showing bravery and perseverance in 

preparing their Mother’s day presentation in Church.  

Well done, also, for thinking of lots of ways we can help each other in our learning 

and doing them- “you all make our class a lovely place to be” 

 

Pendower Class celebration 

Well done for being so beautifully behaved and positive on the Farm and Country trip

- “you always make us proud” 

Also, for showing empathy and compassion to each other during assessment week. 

 

Kiberick Class celebration 

Well done for having the wisdom to work out that last week (with our low attend-

ance) was an opportunity to have extra attention and adventure. 

Congratulation also for showing such pride and perseverance in tackling the assess-

ments, we have been delighted with your progress. 



 

Carne Class— We have been making planters for our vegetable growing and practicing our read-



Pendower -  This week Pendower have been getting stuck in to finding out where our food comes from and 

the impact that food miles and processing can have on the environment. We were surprised to learn that some apples 
sold in the UK come all the way from New Zealand and that some carrots come from Spain! In addition, Pendower 
have been writing letters to our government, local council or school leadership team to campaign for an environmen-
tal issue that they feel strongly about which follows on from us learning about Wangari Maathai. The children have 
worked really hard on some assessments too this week and Miss Blayney has been very impressed with their compas-
sion and care towards one another in giving each other motivational words and encouragement when they have 
found it tricky. Miss Blayney would also like to thank parents and the children for being so understanding whilst she 
was off school and for all the get well soon messages that she received, hopefully we can get back to some normality 
now!  



 

Kiberick...  

We all had good fun whilst raising money for Comic Relief. £36 was raised! 

Friday Club’s Scooter and Skateboard afternoon! 



Funfest 2022!! 







Cornwall Music Trust… 

Cornwall Music Trust ’s “very experienced brass and piano 

specialist - Allan Fouracre” will be taking on the pupils that had 

been taught by Sara Scott.  

Woodwind is now with Jess Pascoe.  

Alex , our guitar teacher, has said there is also an opportunity for 

a group lesson on Tuesdays at 15:00. If a child is interested in 

joining this please book through Cornwall Music Trust, please 

make sure to book as ’group session ’ not one-to-one  
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